 Minutes of the AMB Circle of Friends Board Meeting Jan. 6, 2016
Present: Dennis Wolterding, President; Jerry Edwards, Vice President; Laura Crabtree, Secretary; Jeff Stearns, Treasurer (by phone); Steve Koren, Fundrasing Director; Don McBride,

Director at Large; Christopher Ott, IT Consultant.

The meeting opened with a reading of Baba’s Words, the norms, and a moment of silence.

Approval of December minutes was deferred.

A motion by President Dennis Wolterding to change the order of the meeting was seconded and approved unanimously.  

The 2016 contract between Chris Ott, IT Consultant, and the Circle of Friends was presented for approval.  Chris stated that a raise in his fee, previously approved, was not needed, but might be needed in the future.  It was agreed that the contract could be amended as needed.  Text of the contract:

“Avatar Meher Baba’s Circle of Friends, hereinafter known as The Circle, has agreed, for the period of January 1st, 2016 to December 31st, 2016, to pay Christopher Ott, hereinafter known as the IT Consultant, $150.00 per month for web services, to be paid automatically at the beginning of the month.  Both parties agree to this contract and either party can terminate it with thirty days written notice.” 

Vice President Jerry Edwards made a motion to approve the contract as written.  The motion was seconded by Director at Large Don McBride.  The motion was approved unanimously without discussion by the Directors present.  The contract was signed by President Dennis Wolterding and Christopher Ott and witnessed by Steve Koren, Fundraising Director.
Chris Ott also put forward a request for a policy concerning sending out time-sensitive special notices (email blasts) outside of the newsletter.  Rather than going directly to Chris such special notices should go to the Board  via Laura Crabtree, and the Board will instruct the IT Consultant how to proceed.

President’s Report: Dennis Wolterding

Deferred

Vice President’s Report: Jerry Edwards

Deferred

Secretary’s Report: Laura Crabtree

Laura will send the membership letter from last year to be updated.

Treasurer’s Report: Jeff Stearns
Balance as of 12/31/2015 was 6074.05   Current balance is  $6001.05
Fundraising Director’s Report:  Steve Koren
Steve proposed an all-day fundraising concert, and we could donate a percentage to Center and/or AMB Trust.  Barefoot Church and Beach Church could be possible venues.  Steve can make phone calls to musicians.  Event could be in early June or in fall.  We could invite the public.  “Circle of Sound” or “Babapalooza” would be good names.  We can have a table with Baba literature.  It was agreed that Steve will contact Winnie Barrett for information on the Asheville Sahavas, and look further into the feasibility of this project.  We will need an advertising brochure, thanking Winnie and anyone else who has helped us.

Old Business 
Certification of Election form.  Dennis will send it to Jeff.  Jeff will forward it to Laura for filing.
Dennis has left a message with Heather Gavin, Leasing Manager at Myrtle Beach Mall.  Dennis will keep in touch with her.  Steve, Jerry, and Dennis (and also Don if construction is involved) will continue to look as the Search Committee.

Baba Buddies project:  one call a day to those who are disabled and at risk.  Ann McEvoy and Judy Mangold are interested in working on this.

We might be able to extend this beyond the Baba community.

Other issues will come up.  What can we commit to?

Medical alert services have low cost monthly fees.

Dennis will work on the privacy policy.

New Business

All Directors by next month a statement as to what they want to contribute in 2016.  “Where do I see my energy best spent?”  It should be from the heart.  Everyone should be working out of their passion.
Adele’s Memorial as specified by her will take place on January 30, possibly at Briarcliffe West. Her obituary will appear in the Sun News tomorrow.   Dennis moved that the Circle reimburse him $588.00 for the cost of her obituary, and Dennis will write a check for the same amount to the Circle as a donation.

The White Pony Express: a project started by the Sufis in California taking shrinkage from groceries and restaurants and distributing them to organizations that feed the poor in Contra Costa county, which has become huge and very effective very quickly.  Dennis would like to have the Circle Board see the video, along with Center Board members.  Could we do this here?  Perhaps we could do this in concert with the Center and Sufism Reoriented.  Gary Conner is willing to give advice to help us set up.
Chapin Foundation Literacy Project:  Dennis will meet with Marchelle Jordan of the Meher Center to work with Rev. Gause of Phoenix Renaissance to get grants to boost literacy levels, which are directly correlated to success or failure in later life.  Dennis invited Jerry to work with them on this.  Jerry stated his reservations, that in his opinion other educated professionals from the Black Community should be involved for this to work.  The Chapin Foundation can only give grants to those within the city limits of Myrtle Beach.

The Meeting adjourned with the Beloved God Prayer.

